

September 7, 2007

Mayor Gary Becker Members of the Common Council 730 Washington Avenue Racine, WI. 53403

Dear Mayor Becker and Members of the Common Council:

The City of Racine was recently awarded a grant for the purchase and installation of bicycle racks on City buses. The grant amount is \$34,400, to be matched with City funds of \$8,600. The City has also accepted a donation of \$1,500 from the KR Bike Club for this project. Specifications for manufacture of the bike racks have been prepared for Commission review and approval.

Please refer this communication to the Transit and Parking Commission for review and consideration.

Sincerely,

Michael J. Glasheen, P.E. Transit Planner

H:\MikeG\Letters\Common Council referral letter.doc